

## TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

INC.

P.O. BOX 4913 CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 37405

MINUTES
THIRD QUARTER BOARD MEETING
August 13, 1988

The meeting was held at a private cabin at Beersheba Springs, after a potluck supper. Several people spent the night in and around the cabin, in addition to the board members.

Present:

Bob Barnett

J. T. Jones

Dot Lingerfelt

Evelyn Tretter (and proxy for

Bertha Chrietzberg)

Absent:

Howard Ray Duncan

Mike England Ken Pittman Everett Kidder

Dot Fowler

Pat Anderson Carroll Viera

Jerri Bull Betty Porter Also present: Evan Means

A motion was passed to send a letter to Senator Jim Sasser and Senator Albert Gore asking them to support the American Heritage Trust Act. The president will write these letters.

Winners of the Bill Stutz Award and the TTA Award were chosen, to be announced at the annual meeting.

The subject of increasing dues was discussed at length. No motion was made.

Details of the annual meeting to be hosted by the Memphis Chapter were discussed. Date is October 7-8-9 at Shelby Forest State Park, Memphis.

Members were asked to write a letter to Governor Ned Ray McWherter asking for reinstatement of the position of Trails Administrator in the Department of Conservation Letters were to be sent to Pat Anderson, who would deliver them to Senator Douglas Henry for presentation in bulk to the governor. Chapter chairmen were urged to push this in their chapters.

Evan Means said the third edition of his book, Tennessee Trails, would be out in September.

It was pointed out that more workers are needed for work days on the Cumberland Trail Chapter chairmen should push this.

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary

Objective: To promote, construct, and maintain a state-wide system of hiking trails, and to work for the conservation of natural resources inherent to this objective.